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Dear Nando Iannicca: 

Thank you for your kind wishes on my re-election and appointment to Ontario’s Cabinet. 

As the Associate Minister of Transportation, I will continue working alongside Minister 
Caroline Mulroney to deliver key transit and transportation infrastructure priorities for the 
people of Ontario.  

It is more important than ever to be focused on advancing and building relationships with 
our partners to ensure Ontario has an accessible transportation system. Under Premier 
Ford’s leadership, we have a plan to connect communities, reduce gridlock, and get 
goods to market sooner. 

Please accept my sincere thanks for your continued support. 

Regards, 

Stan Cho 
Associate Minister of Transportation 

October 24, 2022
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July 12, 2022 

The Honourable Stan Cho  
Associate Minister of Transportation 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street,   
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z8  

stan.cho@ontario.ca 

Dear Minister Cho: 

On behalf of the Region of Peel, I congratulate you on your appointment as 
Associate Minister of Transportation. We look forward to a positive and 
constructive relationship with you to address key issues impacting communities 
in Peel and across the province. Strong relationships between our levels of 
government have never been more important as we continue moving 
cautiously into the recovery phase of the pandemic. 

With forecasted growth expected to result in approximately 2.3 million people 
and 1 million jobs by 2051 in Peel, we look forward to continuing our work with 
the Ministry of Transportation to develop a sustainable and integrated 
transportation system to help meet the Region’s long-term transportation 
needs. We appreciate commitments by the Province to advance these shared 
priorities, including funding for key transit projects included in this year’s 
budget and the recently released Transportation Plan for the Greater Golden 
Horseshoe.  

However, the full potential of provincial investments, intended to support Peel’s 
growth, cannot be fully realized if lost productivity and limited mobility, resulting 
from congestion, is not adequately addressed. We look forward to discussing 
this, and the many other ways our respective levels of government can work 
together on shared priorities, at next month’s AMO Conference. 

As we move further into the recovery phase of the COVID-19 pandemic, we will 
need to work in lockstep to be successful. Municipal governments know the local 
needs and concerns of our communities and the Region looks forward to 
partnering with you on the challenges and opportunities ahead. 

Congratulations once again and I wish you much success in this portfolio. 
Please feel free to contact me at 905-791-7800 x4310. It would be a pleasure 
to hear from you.   

Kindest personal regards, 

Nando Iannicca 
Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer 
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